August 28, 2025

Dear IB families,



My name is Camille Christensen and I am so excited to be your child's grade one teacher this year! I am looking forward to partnering with you to encourage and challenge your child. I pray that we will glorify God as we work together to share in your child's success.



Newsletters

Please note that this will be the only printed newsletter that you will receive. Each month the newsletter and calendar will be posted on my website at scelb.schoolsites.ca . The information in these newsletters and calendars is very important so please take time to view them at the beginning of each month.

Sleep, Food, and Drink

During the first few weeks, we will be adjusting to grade one and establishing our routines for the year. Your child will probably be very tired (and perhaps a little grouchy) during this time as they adjust to full days, five days a week. Please send a nutritious snack with your child every day that they can enjoy part way through the morning. Packing it into a separate container that your child will easily recognize is also very helpful. Sending a small, non-spill water bottle that your child can keep at his/her desk is useful to keep the student hydrated – especially on these hot days. Bottles that are tall and have screw tops tend to fall and spill frequently so please refrain from sending these. The students will take them home every day. Please fill them with water only.

Bible Memory

Each month the students will be memorizing a Bible verse or two which will be part of their Bible mark. The Bible memory verses will be on your monthly calendar. Students will usually recite their verse during the last week of the month. Please help your child practice at home to ensure that they hide God's Word in their hearts!

Spelling

Spelling tests will begin the week of September 19th. We are starting a new literacy program this year and more information will be given at the VERY important Parent Literacy Night on September 16th.

For the Fridge

Included in this newsletter you will find a page called "For the Fridge" which contains a lot of important information. Please put this on your fridge or bulletin board and keep it handy as a reference. A paper copy of the monthly calendar will come home at the beginning of each month. If you are scheduled to be a parent volunteer that month, your child's last name will appear on the the calendar.

Terry Fox Run

The Terry Fox Run will be on September 19. Please send in a donation with your child on that day.

School Photos



Please look for information coming home soon regarding school photos on September 9.

Parent Helpers

I love to have parents come in to help out in our classroom. If you are interested, be sure to fill in the salmon coloured sheet from the Meet the Teacher night and send it to school in your child's Take Home Folder. Volunteer opportunities will begin at the end of September or in October.

Please also fill in the purple double-sided sheet to tell me what you would like me to know about your child and your family.

There is no 'due date' for these sheets so send them in whenever you can.

Contact Information

Whenever you need to communicate with me, you can send a note in your child's Take Home Folder, email me, or call the school office. Days can be very busy so I ask that you extend grace if it takes me a day or two to respond.

Birthday Celebrations

Many children love to bring in a birthday snack on their birthdays. If you would like to participate in this, please send your snacks in the morning with your child. We often have them at the end of the day but sending them in early allows for flexibility depending on what the day holds. If you would prefer to not send in a birthday snack, that is absolutely fine, too! Although it is not required, choosing something that is individually made or packaged makes it much easier to hand out (eg. cupcakes rather than a whole cake)

Read, Read, Read!

I have saved the best for the end! Please read to your child every day to help the love of stories to grow. Listening and talking about stories makes a huge difference as the children learn to read. Even after your children begin to read, it is very important to keep reading to them!

I am thankful that I got to meet so many of you at Meet the Teacher and I am looking forward to meeting the rest of you! If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me. My prayers go with you as we work together with your child to help each one be the person God created them to be. I am confident that we are going to have a wonderful year!!

In Him,

Camille Christensen

